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July 10, 2019
Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, July 10, 2019.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 

Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 
Bryan Michael, Road Crew Supervisor
Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Paul Bametzreider, Solicitor    



Steve Sherk, Township Engineer



Fourteen (14) Citizens  
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Dave Matterness said that he would like to know about the progress and what is being done about the properties around Camp Bashore.  He said he made several complaints about the trash and debris on the properties over the past year and it’s still not being addressed.  He added that the horse farm that adjoins Camp Bashore is still throwing manure on the Camp Bashore side of the property line.  He said they did move their shed, but they are still throwing the manure on their land.  He continued by saying that the Fake properties in the back of Camp Bashore on Whitetail Lane are just moving around junk and when they haul out a load of junk they are hauling in even more and nothing is getting cleaned up.  He said that they block the road with tire rims and have made threats about shooting people who trespass on their property.  Mr. Matterness continued by saying what’s most disturbing, which he said he heard through second-hand hearsay, were the derogatory comments that were made about him by the Zoning Officer when she was back at the Fake properties a few weeks ago. A lengthy discussion was held regarding the accusations, the problem with the manure being thrown on the Camp Bashore property from the Lehman property and the cleanup-process at the Fake Properties.   Atty. Bametzreider said that since White Tail Lane is a private road, some of the issues are property to property issues, but the junk on the properties are ordinance violations.   Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize Paul Bametzreider to start enforcement action against the owners of 40 White Tail Lane and 47 White Tail Lane. All approved.  

Glenn Rudy asked about the status of the Light property and Dennis Firestone said the Light’s appeal hearing is scheduled for Friday, August 2nd at 2:00 p.m.  Atty. Bametzreider said he just received the brief for the Hearing and there will be no testimony taken at the Hearing but there will be an oral argument in front the judge.   He added that the judge will take it under advisement and at the end, the judge will issue an opinion in due course, which means that the Township could get an opinion in six months, or a year.   
 APPROVE MAY MEETING MINUTES


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the June Meeting Minutes.  All approved. 

FINANCIAL REPORT 


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

FORT INDIANTOWN GAP – DAVID WEISNICHT


Mr. Weisnicht did not attend the meeting. 

STATE POLICE REPORT


No report was available.

NORTHERN LEBANON FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (NLFES)


Report available with handouts when provided by NLFES

PLANNING COMMISSION

Liz Krause reported that the Planning Commission reviewed the following plans:
1.  Lebanon Valley Cycles Land Development Plan which proposes the construction of a 5,100 sq. ft. maintenance building at 2309 State Route 72.
No action was taken on the plan

2.  Off Road Realty LLC Minor Subdivision Plan which proposes the subdivision of 3.9734 acres from the lands of Off-Road Realty (Lebanon Valley Cycles) to be added to the adjoining lands of 2323 State Route 72.  The Planning Commission recommends the Board approve the plan contingent upon all items in Steve Sherk July 3rd comment letter being satisfied.  After Steve Sherk noted that he has not received the final paperwork for the plan, no action was taken, and approval of the Off-Road Realty LLC Minor Subdivision Plan was tabled until the August meeting.  
3. Aleta Babe Minor Subdivision Plan which proposes the subdivision of a 19.8042-acre lot from the property located at 76 Racehorse Drive.  No action was taken on the plan.
4. Babu Patel Two Lot Subdivision Plan which proposes the subdivision of a 7.36- acre lot from the lands of Jeffrey & Susan Steckbeck which is located on the north side of Fisher Avenue.  No action was taken on the plan. 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT

Liz Krause reported that 6 permits were issued totaling $7,502.00, and $3,220.00 was received in plan submission fees and $4,221.43 was received in reimbursement of fees.


Krause also reported that 

Monday June 24th the Zoning Hearing Board granted a variance to Kyle Levengood of 230 Moonshine Road to build a 24’ wide addition on front of his house which is 30’ from the Moonshine Road ROW.  

John & Linda Light’s Appeal Hearing is scheduled for Friday August 2nd at 2:00 p.m. at the Lebanon County Municipal Building.
Krause reported the following on enforcement issues:

Brent & I drove up to White Tail Lane this morning and both properties showed significant improvement in the clean-up process as compared to last month. 

Last month I reported that the owner of 70 Racehorse Drive had begun mowing his grass after receipt of my letter regarding ordinance violations due the grass overgrowth on his property.  Since he never completed the task and the grass is again out of control, I sent him a final notice stating that the grass must be completely mowed by Monday July 15th or the Township will take enforcement action.  The Board agreed that if the grass isn’t mowed by July 15th, the matter should be turned over to the Township Solicitor.  

Last month I reported on the DEP & Ordinance violations at 15 Campmeeting Road.  As stated in my previous report I sent a letter to the property owner regarding the violations and stated that he should contact me by Friday, June 14th which he did not do, so I forwarded the information to Atty. Bametzreider as instructed by the Board.   It appears that Mr. Kennedy (the property owner) did leave a voicemail Friday evening after office hours, which stated that he is working with his attorney to have the people who are living on his property evicted.  I tried calling him back on Monday, but he didn’t answer and has not returned my call.  
Yesterday I spoke with Derek Bartram of DEP.  He said he is going to contact Olivia Bingaman of the Lebanon County Soil Conservation District and ask her to meet him on the property and have everything sprayed once again for mosquitos. He also said that one of the tenants on the property is working to get the required license so he can start hauling the tires to a licensed tire disposal facility and will keep me informed of the progress being made.  Atty. Bametzreider added that he sent an enforcement letter to the property owner and the tenants on the property.  Jim Darkes said there is a problem with stone washing out from that lane onto Campmeeting Road whenever it rains.  Gary Longenecker said they put a swale in at one time.  Gary 
As discussed at the September meeting, Atty. Bametzreider explained to the Board that after researching the matter regarding replacing a shed that was damaged by a tree, according to the ordinance, a demolition  permit is required to remove the shed from the property and a permit is required to replace the shed.  A lengthy discussion was held regarding amending the ordinance to allow for combining both permits into one under extenuating circumstances when a building is damaged.   Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize Liz Krause to issue one permit for the demolition and installation of the shed on Pat Gray’s property located at 16 Ridge Road.  All approved.  Paul Bametzreider suggested going forward to look at adding some clarity to the Ordinance and the Board agreed.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 
1. Street Occupancy / Driveway Permits:  No permits were issued since the last meeting.
2. Atlantic-Sunrise Pipeline.  All road restorations are complete except for Hoover Drive where additional repairs are necessary.  Williams recently received approval from the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) to haul rock from the Heilmandale Road laydown yard to the north end of Cavalry Road.  Williams expects to soon award the hauling contract.  The Township will be responsible for placing the rock as it is dumped.  Williams will be in contact with the Township to coordinate the work schedule.

3. Holiday Inn Express (81 Room Hotel) Lickdale.  As I reported last meeting, this project is on hold and likely not moving forward.  The Lebanon County Conservation District (LCCD) will require the owner to stabilize the site with adequate vegetation prior to terminating the NPDES permit coverage.

4. Green Point School Road Bridge.  Mobilization, bridge demolition, erosion and sediment pollution controls, stream bypass flume and bridge footers are completed.  Assembly of the bridge superstructure has started.  CriLon submitted its first pay application in the amount of $71,994.59 (see my recommendation letter dated July 3rd).  Work is scheduled to be finished by August 20th, weather permitting.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize the payment of $71,994.59 to CriLon.  All approved.  
5. Quartermaster Road Culvert.  USFWS finally issued a letter confirming the non-presence of bog turtle habitat.  Therefore, we resubmitted the GP-11 permit registration package to PA DEP and are awaiting their review.

We plan to send legal descriptions and easement exhibits to John Saufley from Fort Indiantown Gap after we receive comments from PA DEP and are certain the design is acceptable such that the easement won’t change.

6. Silvertown Road Culverts.  PA DEP completed their review of the GP-11 permit registration and their only comment was a request for field data sheets for the wetland investigation.  We expect they will soon issue the permit.  The Township can then proceed with advertising for bids.

7. Colonial Drive Re-Surfacing Project.  Base repairs, paving fabric installation and the scratch and leveling courses were completed last week.  The paving overlay was completed yesterday.

8. Drainage Problem at 7 Lenope Lane (at intersection with Fort Swatara Road).  I inspected the drainage problem reported by Roy Alley at 7 Lenope Lane.  Approximately 700 feet of Fort Swatara Road and several large residential lots on the north side of the road, including Mr. Alley’s property, drain to a small-diameter corrugated metal pipe passing under Mr. Alley’s driveway.  The culvert is located approximately 18 feet north of the centerline of Fort Swatara Road.  There are also two Township-owned tile drains discharging through a concrete endwall on the west side of the driveway.  A large 42-inch corrugated metal culvert is located on the east side of Mr. Alley’s driveway and conveys stormwater south under Fort Swatara Road.  Based on a review of pictures of past flooding, the culvert under Mr. Alley’s driveway appears to be too small to pass flow from larger storm events and is contributing to flooding of Fort Swatara Road.  Even though the driveway culvert is technically outside of the Township’s right-of-way, I recommend replacing the culvert with an elliptical or arch pipe which has a larger equivalent diameter than the current pipe.  We should perform the necessary hydrologic and hydraulic calculations to determine the most appropriate diameter to alleviate the road flooding.  We also recommend grading a swale along the north side of Fort Swatara Road in advance of the proposed driveway culvert to help direct drainage from the roadway into the culvert.  If the Township elects to undertake this work, additional right-of-way will need to be obtained from Mr. Alley.   Atty. Bametzreider added that the Township will need an easement to go on the property to do the work and would be part of the planning process (temporary easement).  They will also need a permanent easement for maintenance.  Paul said it will be a matter of getting the description of the easements from the engineer. After a lengthy discussion about the project, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize the work to correct the drainage problem at 7 Lenope at the intersection of Ft. Swatara Road.  All approved.  
9. Drainage Problem at Intersection of Awol Road & Hoover Drive.  We completed an initial hydrologic analysis and topographic survey of the intersection.  It appears a 21-inch RCP under Awol Road is needed to convey the 100-year flow under Awol Road.  We are working on a drainage improvement plan which likely will include a Type-M inlet on the south side of Awol Road to collect the runoff.  The 21-inch RCP will run north from the inlet under Awol Road and discharge approximately 200 feet north along the east side of Hoover Drive where flow will enter the existing 30-inch RCP culvert on the east side of Hoover Drive.  
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER 


Atty. Bametzreider informed the Board the he received the Letter of Credit for the Eric Newswanger Poultry Operation and it complies with the Township’s requirements.  Paul noted that he hasn’t received the Land Development Improvement Agreements.  Eric Newswanger said that DEP wanted an analysis on the wetlands and that is the hold up on the NPDES permit.   Since the NPDES permit has not been issued, the Board tabled approval of the plan until the August meeting.  

Atty. Bametzreider also reported he reviewed the Lifeline agreement which was very generic, and they are in the process of tailoring the agreements for each municipality and will get another draft to the Township.  Dennis Firestone noted that the Township is not committed to anything at this point, but the tentative date to take effect is September 1st.    
NEW BUSINESS

PURCHASED TWO FRONT TIRES FOR THE RECYCLING TRUCK 


Dennis Firestone noted that the Township purchased two front tires for the Recycling Truck from Henise Tire Service for $937.38.  

PURCHASED ADS PIPES FROM JONESTOWN AG SUPPLY

  
Dennis Firestone said the Township purchased ADS pipes in the amount of $8,038.74 from Jonestown Ag for seven sections of 18” pipes, nine sections of 30” pipes, and two sections of 48” pipes.   Brent McFeaters, Township Manager added that Bryan and Sam installed eleven culverts so far this year, three on Ft. Swatara Road, two on Hoover Drive and six on Cavalry Road.
COLONIAL DRIVE WAS OVERLAID


Brent also explained that the road crew installed the necessary pipe crossings for this year’s road work, and scratch/leveling has been completed on Hoover Drive, Maple Lane, Yingst Drive, Pinetree Road, and North Silvertown Road.  The oil/chip process will be completed later this summer.  


Kerry McCrary asked about the status on the new tractor, and Brent McFeaters said the Township should be receiving the new tractor in about three weeks.   

OLD BUSINESS

DEBBIE NIGHTWINE ASKING FOR APPROVAL TO TEMPORARILY LIVE IN CAMPER UNTIL HOME IS BUILT AT 89 CHURCH LANE


Deb Nightwine explained that the electric is already installed on her Church Lane property, the septic system is almost completed and should be inspected by the end of next week, but the well won’t be drilled until the 26th, but she would be able to use the water tank in her camper for a few weeks. She said she has been residing at a campground for the past month, and she asked the Board to be allowed to temporarily live in her camper on Church Lane because the lease at the campground runs out on July 20th.  After a brief discussion regarding the request, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to grant permission to Deb Nightwine to live in the camper at 89 Church Lane beginning July 20th for a period of six months with the provision that the camper is connected to electric, and the inspected septic system, and that the camper will be connected to the well by July 29th.  All approved.  It was noted that a permit must be obtained for the use of the camper as temporary living quarters on the property.  
BILLS PAYABLE


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the amount of $219,073.93 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels, Street-Light, Recreation & Payroll Funds.  All approved.  

CENSUS TAKERS NEEDED


Mr. Firestone also announced that Census Takers are needed and to see Brent McFeaters, Township Manager if anyone is interested or check out their website at 2020census.gov/jobs or call (855)-562-2020.
DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING


Wednesday August 7, 2019 - 7:00 PM  
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, August 14 , 2019  -  6:30 PM
DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, August 14, 2019  -  7:00 PM
ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 8:14 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth Krause
Recording Secretary

